MARITIME LAW ASSOCIATION OF THE UNITED STATES

PROPOSED REVISION OF COLLISION RULES

During August a printed questionnaire was sent to all the members asking for their views as to proposed changes in the International Regulations for the Prevention of Collisions at Sea, which subject will be considered by a Conference of Governments called by the British Government to meet in London in the Spring of 1929.

The official sub-committee working in Washington is anxious to complete its list of recommendations at the earliest possible date. Will you please, therefore, let me have any views you care to express as soon as possible? If you have no particular views at the present time I would appreciate a brief statement to that effect.

It is proposed to submit all the views received from members to a committee for a report, and probably for discussion at a meeting to be held in the early fall.

HAROLD S. DEMING, Secretary, 27 William Street, New York City.

September 17, 1928.